
 
 

City Council Meeting Minutes 
September 6, 2022 

 
Sammy Hartwick, Mayor    Present 
Stephen Ferguson      Present             
Mark Hardin      Present 
Ty Kelso             Present 
Larry Johnson      Present 
Richard Snuggs                Present 
Matt Reynolds      Present  
          
Roll call indicated a quorum was present.   
 
Ty Kelso made a motion to approve the minutes from the August meeting, Richard 
Snuggs seconded. Motion passed 6-0. 
 
Chamber of Commerce Report  
The Greenbrier Chamber of Commerce welcomed many new members over the last 
month. The New Employee Lunch for those new to the Greenbrier School District 
was on Aug. 15, with the Back to School Breakfast and Expo on the 16th. There were 
over 60 vendors, with over $3500 in door prizes given out. Kona Ice was the 
Business of the Month for August. There were several events such as the Back to 
School Bash in Matthews Park, and two ribbon cuttings at Jettway Performance 
and Memories Etched in Faith. There are several upcoming events including the 
ribbon cutting at Arkansas Federal Credit Union on Oct. 12, the Hometown Holiday 
Open House on Nov. 6, and Glisten in Greenbrier from Dec. 3-31.  
 
The 2021 Glisten in Greenbrier also won “Festival of the Year” at the Arkansas 
Parks Conference.  
 
Millage Certification 
Once a year the City must verify our millage rate with the County. The millage for 
the City is currently set at four. There is a maximum of a millage set at five for a 
City to set without an election. Ty Kelso made a motion to leave the millage rate at 
four. Larry Johnson seconded and all voted in favor.  
 



Mayor Hartwick reported that he went on a trip with MetroPlan to Ft. Collins, CO 
with 39 other mayors and city officials around the state to tour some of Ft. Collins 
local community infrastructure.  
 
A motion to go into executive session was made by Mark Hardin, seconded by 
Richard Snuggs, and all voted in favor.  
 
After returning from executive session, Matt Reynolds made a motion to approve 
the mayors recommendation. Mark Hardin seconded and all voted in favor.  
 
Richard Snuggs made a motion to adjourn. Matt Reynolds seconded and all voted in 
favor.  
 
 
______________________                                     ______________________ 
Sammy Hartwick, Mayor                                       Hunter Thrasher, City Clerk/Treasurer 


